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This is by way of a “Golden Oldie.” An old friend from my working days, 

Ann Stingle, was cleaning out her files recently and sent me the text of a 

short presentation we made together here at the Red Circle 26 years ago this 

week.  

 

I had almost forgotten about it, but I thought it was worth resurrecting this 

evening. So let’s go back to March 27, 1992. . . 

 

I rise tonight to place some information before you that has only just 

recently come to light. It was, in fact, just the day before yesterday that my 

colleague and fellow admirer of Sherlock Holmes, Ann Stingle, walked into 

my office holding two letters and told me she’d like to read them to me (very 

Watsonian, I thought). As she did so, their post-Canonical significance 

quickly became clear to me – as it obviously had to her. When I asked how 

she had obtained them she would give no clear reply, but only a mumbled 

reference to a locked dispatch box. 

  

All of us have read at one time or another various musings about the medical 

plausibility of all the monkey business in “The Creeping Man.” Could 

Professor Presbury ever have taken on such incredible characteristics and 

performed such amazing feats by injecting serum drawn from primates? And 

if he did, why has monkey juice not replaced anabolic steroids as the drug of 

choice for Olympic athletes? 



 

Well, the correspondence currently in hand may indeed provide fertile new 

fields for speculation regarding the creeping man – with perhaps a nod to 

Tonga thrown in along the way. Since we only came into possession of the 

letters two days ago, no serious scholarship along these lines has yet been 

performed, but I feel it crucial to lay the actual documents before the Red 

Circle at this time. 

 

I have told you that two letters have come to light. There was obviously also 

a third letter – actually the first in the series – that is not available to us. 

However, we can safely infer that this first letter was sent by Dr. John 

Hearn, head of an organization called the Wisconsin Regional Primate 

Research Center, to a group in Canada called the Primate World Relief and 

Development Fund. That letter – which was evidently a form letter – 

requested the Development Fund to provide information on their work for 

inclusion in the International Directory of Primatology, which is published 

by the Wisconsin outfit. 

 

The round of correspondence that followed the original letter is what we 

have here tonight. As I said, its Sherlockian significance is obvious in the 

Darwinian sense, and its relevance is compounded by its connection with--

well, let’s just see. Here’s the response to the Primate Research Center. . . 






